

# Item 5b

## SEDGEFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL AREA 3 FORUM

Youth and Community  
Centre,  
Fishburn

Wednesday,  
25 February 2009

Time: 7.00 p.m.

**Present:** Councillor T. Ward (Chairman) – Sedgefield Borough Council and  
Councillor D.R. Brown – Sedgefield Borough Council  
Councillor D. Chaytor – Sedgefield Borough Council  
Councillor Mrs. L. Howvells – Sedgefield Borough Council  
Councillor P. Brookes – Durham County Council  
Sergeant B. O'Connor – Sedgefield Police  
Councillor Mrs. M. Brown – Sedgefield Town Council  
Mrs. L. Swinbank – Sedgefield Town Clerk  
Councillor Mrs. B. Thomson – Trimdon Parish Council  
L. Oliver – Trimdon Parish Clerk  
Mrs. G. Norton – Local Resident

**In Attendance:** Mrs. L. Walker and Mrs. N. Woodgate (Sedgefield Borough Council)

**Apologies:** Councillor J. Burton – Sedgefield Borough Council  
J. Robinson J.P – Sedgefield Borough Council  
J. Irvine – Fishburn Parish Council

**AF(3)21/08 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST**  
No declarations of interest were received.

**AF(3)22/08 MINUTES**  
The Minutes of the meeting held on 7<sup>th</sup> January, 2009 were confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chairman. (For copy see file of Minutes).

**AF(3)23/08 POLICE REPORT**  
Sergeant B. O'Connor was present at the meeting to give details of crime statistics in the area.

It was reported that crime statistics during the period 8<sup>th</sup> January, 2009 to 25<sup>th</sup> February, 2009 were as follows :-

<u>Type of Crime</u>	<u>Sedgefield</u>	<u>Fishburn</u>	<u>Trimdon Village</u>	<u>Trimdon Grange/ Station</u>
Burglary (Dwelling)	3	0	0	0
Burglary (Other)	1	1	2	0
Theft	3	0	1	1
Criminal Damage	5	3	2	2
Assault	4	0	0	
Vehicle Crime	10	5	5	4
Violence against a person	0	0	0	2
Total Incidents reported	240	101	75	44

Reference was made to the theft of vehicles. It was reported that as a result of improved vehicle security it was now common for car keys to be stolen in order to take the car.

Reference was made to motor cycles being ridden by youths in the open space behind Fishburn Industrial Estate. It was explained that the Police were aware of the problem and would make every effort to get the off-road motor cycle unit to target the area.

Discussion took place in relation to the Police and Communities Together (PACT) meetings. It was pointed out that attendance at these meetings was beginning to increase.

Particular reference was made to the neighbourhood priority of littering at Skerne Avenue, Trimdon Village. It was pointed out that wardens had carried out a litter picking exercise and only a small amount of litter had been collected. The main problem was people disposing of litter in residents gardens.

It was highlighted that rats were also a problem around Skerne Avenue play area. This would be reported to Sedgefield Borough Council's Environmental Health Department the following day.

Concern was expressed regarding anti-social behaviour emanating from privately rented properties in Fishburn. It was suggested that the Selective Licensing Scheme be rolled out across the Borough.

As this was the last meeting of the Area 3 Forum, the Forum thanked the Police for their attendance at Area Forum meetings.

#### **AF(3)24/08**

#### **LOCAL IMPROVEMENT PROGRAMME - UPDATE**

Consideration was given to a report of the Assistant Chief Executive providing an update on project activity as part of the Sedgefield Borough Council's Local Improvement Programme. (For copy see file of Minutes).

It was explained that the purpose of the LIP programme was to improve community assets and support community engagement in the regeneration of local areas.

It was noted that Area 3 Forum had been allocated £532,000 of LIP capital resources between 2006/09. It was reported that Area 3 was over-subscribed by £116,501 following the cut-off date of 31<sup>st</sup> July, 2008. Cabinet had considered all project applications received from the Area 3 locality and had allocated funding accordingly. The current position with approved Area 3 Forum projects was set out in the report.

It was reported that the application process for LIP was closed, work would continue supporting the Groups who had received grants to assist with the implementation of the project. This would include monitoring of the

intended outcome to ensure that targets outlined in the applications for the residents within the locality were met.

The Regeneration Officer thanked all of the Area Forum participants for their involvement in and support for the Lip Programme over the past three years.

Members of the Forum also thanked the Regeneration Section for all of their hard work in making the Programme a success.

**AF(3)25/08      LAST MEETING OF AREA 3 FORUM**

As this would be the last Area 3 Forum to be held before Local Government Re-organisation the Chairman thanked residents, members and officers for all of their support.

The Forum also thanked the Chairman for his hard work.

---

**ACCESS TO INFORMATION**

Any person wishing to exercise the right of inspection, etc., in relation to these Minutes and associated papers should contact Mrs. L. Walker Tel 01388 816166 ext 4240 email [lwalker@sedgefield.gov.uk](mailto:lwalker@sedgefield.gov.uk)

This page is intentionally left blank